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The parties met on September 12, 2005 to discuss the lack of work in the Payroll Department created by the
elimination of the KeyMaster program and move to web-based screens. This change in technology will result in the
elimination of the one Data Entry Operator and one Lead Data Entry Operator.

Company proposes, pursuant to Section 19.12 of the Clerical Agreement, the following to address the needed
reduction:

On September 15, 2005, Company met with the impacted employees in the San Francisco headquarters to explain
the need for the reduction and provided Section 19.1 notification with accelerated bidding and transfer rights in
accordance with Section 19.9 of the Agreement.

Upon the execution of this agreement, Company will offer both employees Section 19.7 layoff with severance in
accordance with Exhibit K of the Clerical Agreement.

Should one or both Data Entry Operators decline the layoff with severance offer, Company and Union will meet to
discuss proceeding with the implementation of Sections 19.3 - 19.7 in accordance with Letter Agreement 99-72
including: a date for Section 19.2 notification, a plan for communicating with employees, any hiring hall employee(s)
in the Vice President & Controller's organization, and other special provisions that may reduce the impact of the
displacement( s).

This process has been discussed with Assistant Business Manager Dorothy Fortier and Assistant Business
Manager Ken Ball.

If you are in accord with the foregoing, and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided below and return
one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY
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Directo Chief Negotiator
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